FINANCIAL POLICIES AND PROCEDURES COMMITTEE MINUTES

June 21, 2013
Meeting held:

Jefferson County Education Center, Centennial BOCES-Greeley, Durango, Grand Junction, Swink, 

San Luis Valley BOCES - Alamosa
Members Present

Kathleen Askelson, Jefferson County R-1 
Bill Sutter, Boulder Valley RE-2

Steven Clawson, Denver 1
Kim Krause, Akron R-1
Donna Villamor, Littleton 6
Dave Montoya, Poudre R1
Denise Pearson, Kiowa C-2
Shae Martinez, Mapleton 1

Velva Addington, Swink 33
Brad Arnold, Cherry Creek 5

Linda Rau, Plateau Valley 50
Terry Kimber, Widefield 3

Dale Mellor, Steamboat Springs RE-2
Melissa Brunner, Montezuma-Cortez Re-1J

Diane Raine, Mesa County Valley 51
Terry Buswell, Centennial BOCES 


Ex-Officio Members Present
Leanne Emm, CDE 
Wendi Chapin, CDE
Terry Christensen, CDE
Jennifer Okes, CDE

Kirk Weber, CDE
Adam Williams, CDE
Crystal Dorsey, State Auditor’s Office
Lisa Glueck, Colorado Society of CPA’s
Alternates Present  

Anthony Whiteley, St. Vrain Valley Re-1J
Rose Belden, Garfield 16
Guests Present
Chelsey Gerard, Eagle County Re-50
Phil Onofrio, Eagle County Re-50

Tiffany Myers, Eagle County Re-50
Sue McKnight, Brighton 27J

Dana Thomson, Harrison 2
Joanne Vergunst, Fountain8

Marita Vogrin, Academy 20
Yolanda Lucero, Denver 1

Mark Rydberg, Summit Re-1
Tracy John, Peyton 23JT

Marcy Studtmann, Lewis-Palmer 38
Lana Niehans, Pueblo City Schools
Sean Conner, Jefferson County R-1 
Mary Temple, Adams-Arapahoe 28J
Pam Warner, Colorado Springs 11
Ken Wieck, Colorado Springs 11


Molly Janzen, Poudre R-1 
Jane Schein, St Vrain Valley RE-1J

Buddy Lambrecht, Canon City Re-1
Sherry Murphy, Yuma 1

Gina French, Adams 12 
Willie Leslie, Clear Creek Re-1

Deb County, Valley Re-1
Brian Lund, Estes Park R-3
Jan Brummond, Platte Valley Re-7 
Teresa Warner, Greeley 6


Sherry Shay, Thompson R-2J
Becky Samborski, Weld Re-1


Laine Gibson, Durango 9-R
Cassie Walgren, CSI
Kim Thompson, Archuleta County 50JT 
Janell Wood, Archuleta County 50JT

Patty Venem, Rocky Ford R-2
Dawn Chavez, Crowley County Re-1J

Mike Thomas, Fowler R4J 
Wendy Everett, Delta County 50J
Marilyn Stahn, Montrose County Re-1J
John Ono
Amy Moreno, Eagle County Re-50
Nancy Paregien, Mesa County Valley 51

Barb Hazelton, Mesa County Valley 51
Vi Crawford, Mesa County Valley 51

Morgan Strakbein, McMahan & Associates
Members and Alternates Absent


Brenda Johnson, Weld Re-8
Shelley Becker, Adams 12

Stacy Sondburg, Byers 32J
 Jack Bay, Falcon 49
 

Amy Lyons, Bayfield 10JT-R
Fran Christensen, Falcon 49

Sharon Thompson, Holyoke Re-1J
Kurt Shugars, Telluride R-1


Karen Andrews, Dolores Re-4A
Christy Hamrick, Garfield Re-2

Chloe Flam, Northwest BOCES
Eileen Johnston, James Irwin Charter


MINUTES
FINANCIAL POLICIES AND PROCEDURES COMMITTEE

June 21, 2013
I. Call to Order and Introductions

Leanne Emm called the meeting to order at 9:30 am.  Those in attendance were asked to introduce themselves and their district.

II. Presentation of Agenda

Leanne presented the agenda with amendments.  Request received to add to the agenda Read Act Funding and additional CPP district allocations SB260.   
III. Approval of Minutes


Terry Kimber made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 10, 2013 meeting.  Shae Martinez 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
IV. School District Fiscal Health Analysis – Crystal Dorsey, Office of State Auditor


The Legislative Audit Committee (LAC) is meeting on July 15th at 10 am.  Following the LAC Hearing, the report will be released and posted on the website.  The Committee meeting will be broadcast and recorded via the internet.


Link to Legislative Audit Committee  and Audio Recording: http://www.leg.state.co.us/clics/clics2013A/cslFrontPages.nsf/Audio?OpenPage and  Fiscal Health Analysis July 2013

Question received on the addressee for comment letters in response to the annual financial statement audit.  The addressee for comment letters sent to the school boards is dictated by statute, which states, when the Office of the State Auditor reviews the audit report and identifies any deficiencies, the notice of those deficiencies should be sent to the governing board and the auditor.  Districts requested that a District financial staff member be copied on the letter.  Crystal Dorsey will research to determine if the database can accommodate this request.  
V. Legislative Updates – Leanne Emm

The Economic and Revenue Forecast were released yesterday (6/20) by OSPB and Legislative Council Staff.  Fiscal Year 12-13 is anticipated to end the year better than what was expected in March.  The General Fund Revenue forecast is higher resulting in additional monies to be transferred into the State Education Fund over what was anticipated.  The anticipated amount will be about 1 billion dollars into State Education Fund from FY 12-13 to be transferred in FY 13-14.  These additional funds are one-time money which could be made available overtime.  Decisions on how and when to use these funds will be made by the General Assembly during the upcoming budgetary/legislative cycle.  The majority of this revenue increase resulted from individuals taking advantage of capital gains and the State receiving the capital gains tax.  The June forecast is not a good indicator of what the budget will look at for FY 14-15.  


Links to Forecast Reports for OSPB June 2013 and Legislative Council Staff June 2013

There will likely be a ballot initiative for the implementation of new school finance act, SB13-213, introduced by Senator Johnston.  There were 34 ballot titles filed with the state.  They are narrowing down the final title, including one proposal with a requirement that 43% of the State’s General Fund be used to fund education and a tiered income tax increase for those over $75,000 in income.  The title has not been finalized at this time.    Once a final title/proposal is selected, the process of gathering signatures will begin.  Signatures received will need to be submitted by August 6th.  CDE will not take a position to support or not to support; we will only provide factual information.  Our office is working on a brochure on how to understand SB13-213, similar to our Understanding Colorado School Finance brochure.  This should be available on our website towards the end of July.  SB13-213 will not go into effect unless it passes the election.  If it passes, the change in funding will occur in FY 15-16.

As a result, of the READ Act (HB12-1238), districts are currently submitting data to CDE about students that have reading deficiencies.  The data is due to CDE by July 1.  We will go through the process to verify the data submitted.  The funding will be based on those students across the state that are eligible for the funding: eligible students per district / eligible students all districts.  This is estimated to be complete in August.  The funding will be distributed with an assigned a grant code for the districts.  The districts can record this like other categorical funds in the General Fund.  
Link to HB 12-1238: The Colorado READ Act

The districts need to apply for the additional CPP slots allocated through SB13-260.  A question was raised on the ability to combine ECARE and CPP slots.  Additional research will be completed on this issue.  

Link to CPP Website
 
Make sure you are using the correct spreadsheets for FY13-14 Allocations.  You should be using the classic version of the spread sheet pursuant to SB13-260.  On the website, they are the first two links. The website also contains a model for the proposed future school finance pursuant to SB13-213 for informational purposes. 

Link to School Finance Funding Classic
VI. Chart of Accounts

Potential use of sub-funds – Transportation - Kirk Weber
The Governmental Issues Forum of the Colorado Society of CPAs requested that we consider allowing the use of a sub-fund of the General Fund as an option to the required use of Fund 25, Special Revenue Fund when districts fees related to operating expenses for Transportations.  There was a group discussion about the difference between how school districts transmit this data and how auditors display this information in the CAFR issue.  After the discussion, Shae Martinez made motion to leave the transportation fund without changes. Kathleen Askelson 2nd the motion.  The motioned carried.
Link to Transportation Discussion Item
Potential use of sub-funds –Risk Management - Kirk Weber
GASB Statement No. 66 will allow for use of special revenue funds to report risk financing activities.  Currently risk management activities must be reported either within the General Fund (for which Fund 18 was established) or an internal service fund (for which Funds 63 and 64 were established). The Department recommendation is that no change is needed to accommodate the changes made by GASB under Statement No. 66 related to risk management activities, since it does not appear that a district’s current risk management activities would meet the definition of a Special Revenue Fund.   Terry Kimber made motion to leave the risk fund without changes. Dave Montoya 2nd the motion.  The motioned carried. 
Link to Risk Management Discussion Item
Deferred Outflows & Deferred Inflows - Kirk Weber
The concept of “deferred outflows of resources” and “deferred inflows of resources” has been added to the elements of financial statements by GASB.  The Department recommendation is to use 8800 for Deferred of Outflows of Resources and 7800 for Deferred Inflows of Resources.  This would help to align the chart of accounts with the presentation of the CAFR.  It is not required to be at a more granular level for federal reporting.  It would not be applicable to propriety or enterprise funds.  Changes would be in effect for the FY 13-14 school year.  Stephen Clawson made motion to accept the proposed change to COA. Terry Buswell 2nd the motion.  The motioned carried.
Link to Deferred Outflows & Deferred Inflows Discussion Item
There was general discussion of a committee established to review the balance sheets accounts.  Wendi Chapin will be organizing the efforts to review the accounts.  E-mail Wendi, chapin_w@cde.state.co.us directly if you would like to be included on the committee.    

VII. CDE-40 Transportation Report - Adam Williams
Historically the CDE-40 forms have been submitted via fax and e-mailed.  They are due August 15 of each year.  This year, the submission of the form will be changing to a new electronic system.  The District user will need to log-in with a district password.  A confirmation e-mail will be returned to the district sender with the completed form.  The timeline is to have the form available the week of July 15th.  We would like 5-10 volunteers to explore before it is live for all users.  Email: williams_a@cde.state.co.us directly if you would like to volunteer. Use of the electronic form will eliminate data redundancy.

The link demonstrates the electronic system.  Link to CDE-40 Transportation Report
VIII. FPP Membership

Election of New Members; Deb County - Valley Re-1, Tracy John - Peyton 23JT, Karin Slater - Montrose RE-1J, Mary Temple - Adams-Arapahoe 28J, Janell Wood - Archuleta County 50JT and Josh Devon – STRIVE Preparatory School.

Retiring Member Recognition; Kim Krause - Akron R-1, Amy Lyons - Bayfield 10 JT-R, Dale Mellor - Steamboat Springs Re-2,  Denise Pearson - Kiowa C-2 and Ms. Linda Rau - Plateau Valley 50.

IX. Other Topics of Interest

          CASBO Updates www.coloradoasbo.org
Fall Conference is on September 4th – 6th in Keystone, CO.  Four sessions are presented by CDE.

CASBO National Conference is on October 25th – 28th in

          CASE-DBO Updates www.co-case.org
CASE conference is on July 24th – 27th in Breckenridge, CO.

Nuts and Bolts conference is in February.

Two $2,000 scholarships are available for those interested in a career in School Business/Finance.

           Colorado is the first state in the ten-state USDA Mountain Plains Region to certify every SFA for the new meal patterns and complete the required validation reviews by the end of the school year.  This is a big accomplishment and the Department would like to thank the districts for the diligent work toward this effort.  
Future Meeting Dates & Locations
September (TBD) – After Data Pipeline Go Live to include training and questions
October 11, 2013
February 28, 2014
May 9, 2014
June 13, 2014

There being no further business to come before the Committee, the meeting was adjourned.
